
February 2, 1998 

 

Robert Adler, Esq.  

O’Connor & Hannan 

1919 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.  

Suite 800 

Washington, D.C. 20006 

 

Re: Materials you provided on January 30, 1998 in response to the Subpoena Duces 

       Tecum for Robert White  

 

Dear Mr. Adler:   

 

Thank you for sending to the Assassination Records Review Board, copies of various documents that 

are listed on the current “Robert L. White Consignment List” generated by Guernsey’s Auction 

House.  The Review Board staff has had an opportunity to review these materials, and at this time 

we are asking to see the originals of        .  It is also our intent to keep the copies of the other 

items that you sent us.       

 

The Review Board would also like to view the following,  additional items from the consignment 

list: items 164 - 170 and items 172 - 173.   These items were inadvertently omitted from our first 

request, and should constitute our last request for items from the Consignment List.    

 

After having viewed the items you delivered, and in view of your prompt response, we would like to 

determine if there is any way that we can come to an agreement as to the scope of each of our 

requests under the subpoena.  This task is somewhat difficult for us, in that we are unable to 

determine the exact nature and scope of the property your client possesses, and whether or not this 

will aid us in fulfilling our mandate under the President John F. Kennedy Assassination Records 

Collection Act.   To facilitate additional cooperation,  we are presently drafting a letter which we 

hope to send to you tomorrow,  that outlines our understanding of what your client is willing to 

produce, and what your client objects to under the subpoena.  Upon receipt of this letter, please 

contact Kim Herd, Esq., of the Review Board staff to determine whether additional cooperation is 

possible.  Should you require additional time to contemplate your response to our letter, please 

contact us and we will arrange to reschedule the deposition of your client for later in February.   

 

Thank you again for your prompt response to our initial request.   

  

Sincerely,  

 

 

T. Jeremy Gunn  



Executive Director and General Counsel  

 


